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Bat Walk II  
 

Saturday 20th September 2025— 
 

See page 23 

See page 31 for this fun packed evening! 

This very important event is taking 
place on Friday September 26. See 
page 29 for more details. 
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Elsenham Village Regular Monthly or Quarterly Activities 
 

Parish Council 1st Monday of month  7.45pm (excl. Bank Holidays) Memorial Hall 

Natter Night 2nd Monday of month 7-9pm Golf World Stansted 

Elsenham EAGLES 4th Monday of month 7.30-9pm Bowls and Social Club 

Henham & District Garden Soc. 1st Tuesday of month 2 for 2.30pm Memorial Hall  

Community Choir 1st & 3rd Tuesday of month 7- 8.30pm Village Hall  

Life Drawing 2nd and 4th Tuesday of month 7.30-9.30pm Village Hall  

Village History Society 2nd Wednesday of month quarterly 7.45pm Memorial Hall  

Women’s Institute 3rd Thursday of month 7.45pm Memorial Hall 

Church Lunch Club 2nd & 4th Friday of month 12.30pm Memorial Hall 

September 2025 diary 

Mobile Library  
Every third Saturday stopping at Glebe End  

9.30am to 10am   Next visit:  6 & 27 September 

Mon  1  Parish Council Meeting  Memorial Hall 7.45pm 

Tues  2  Henham & District Garden Soc Memorial Hall 2 for 2.30pm 

Tues  2 & 16 Elsenham Community Choir  Village Hall 7pm 

Mon 8  District Councillors’ Surgery Orwell House, Station Road 

        Elsenham 6pm 

Mon  8  Natter Night    Golf World Stansted 6.30-9pm 

Tues  9 & 23 Life Drawing    Village Hall 7.30pm  

Weds 10  History Society    Memorial Hall 7.45 for 8pm 

Thurs 11 & 25 Community Supermarket  Memorial Hall o/s 1.30-3.30pm 

Thurs 11  Elsenham Community Assoc Memorial Hall 7.45pm 

Fri  12 & 26 Church Lunch Club  Memorial Hall 12.30pm  

Sat  13  Bingo     Bowls & Social Club 7.30 for 8pm 

Thurs 18  WI     Memorial Hall 7.45pm 

Sat  20  Music Night    Bowls & Social Club 8pm 

Mon  22  Elsenham Eagles   Bowls & Social Club 7.15pm  

Fri  26  MacMillan Coffee Morning Bowls & Social Club  

        9.30-11.30am 

Sat  27  Famers’ Market   Village Hall 12.30-2.30pm 

Sat  27  Bowls & Social Club Quiz  Bowls & Social Club 7.30 for 8pm 
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Elsenham Village Regular Weekly Activities 

Day Time Activity Location 

Monday 

9.30-10.30am Zumba Memorial Hall   

10.30-11.30am Health walk Start at De Mandeville Green 

4-4.30pm Rascals (3-4yrs) Memorial Hall (term time) 

4.30-5.30pm Rascals (5-7yrs) Memorial Hall (term time) 

5.30-7pm Rascals (8-12yrs) Memorial Hall (term time) 

7-7.45pm Pilates Elsenham Village Hall 

7.30-8.30pm Shape to the beat Memorial Hall (not 1st Monday) 

Tuesday 

9.30-10.15am 
Touchpoint Food 
Share 

Bowls & Social Club 

9.30-11.30am Village Café Coffee Memorial Hall  

4.45-5.45pm Rainbows Memorial Hall (term-time)  

4.45-5.45pm Beavers  Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

6-7.15pm Cubs (Wolf Pack) Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

6-7.30pm Brownies Memorial Hall (term-time)  

7.30-10.30pm Tennis Club night Tennis Courts 

8pm Fitness Yoga/Pilates Memorial Hall 

Wednesday  

9.45-11.30 Tots and Toddlers Memorial Hall 

5.30-7pm Slimming World Memorial Hall 

6.30-7.15pm 
Women’s strength 
and Mobility 

Village Hall 

7-9pm Scouts Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

  7.30pm Aerobics Elsenham Village Hall 

  9.30-11.05am Teddy Bear Music Memorial Hall (term-time) 

Thursday 6-7.15pm Cubs (Bear Pack) Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

  6.45-7.45pm Jump Fit Elsenham Village Hall 

Friday 10-11am Little Fishes Memorial Hall (term-time)  

Saturday 8.30am-noon Tarte au Citroen Playing Field 

  8.15am-1pm 
Youth boys & girls 
football 

Playing Field 

  8.45-9.30am Little Kickers Mighty Village Hall (term time) 

  9.35-10.20am Little Kickers Junior Village Hall (term time) 
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The News Report 
From The Editors 
 

 
It was with some trepidation that we took the decision to move to 
an online version only. 
 
However, early indications are that many people are accessing the publication in 
this way and readership numbers seem quite stable. 
 
Not wishing to just leave it at that, we are now investigating how we can make the 
magazine even more accessible across all the different types of devices used by 
today’s social media platforms. 
 
If using your mobile phone, tablet or fixed PC, we hope the next iteration of 
Elsenham News will have many more features. We hope these will include auto 
sizing (for all devices) and active hyperlinks to name but a few. The one we are 
really struggling with is auto picture enlargement. This is where a viewer would 
click on a picture and it would enlarge - giving the viewer more enjoyment. 
 
So, if you are (or know someone who is) a budding social media wizz, please get 
in touch and lend us your brain! Even better, get involved in the editing and 
production. 
 
We will keep you fully posted on all developments as and when they happen.  
 
We are hoping that during September we will launch our own dedicated site giving 
all the benefits of a modern interactive site as described above. 
 
Here’s to the future! 
 
 
The Editorial Team 

Regular features 
 
Parish Council   7 
Development Developments 9 
Village History Society  11 
Daisy May’s Farm   13 
Elsenham WI   15 
District Councillors’ Report 17 
Ray’s Reflections   19 
EAGLES Bat Walk   23 
Church Calendar    25 
U3a     27 
 
 

 
 
Macmillan appeal   29 
Henham Church   31 
Newport & Dist. Flower Club 33 
100 Parishes   35 
Aubrey Buxton Nature Reserve 37 
Bowls Club    39 
Parish Registers   41 
Book Review   43 
Cookery Corner   45 
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Elsenham Parish Council Meeting 4 August 
By Louise Johnson, Clerk.   
louise.epc@gmail.com   07456 791727 
https://elsenham-pc.gov.uk/  
https://www.facebook.com/elsenham/  

Residents have complained about the speeding on Stansted 
Road. Vehicles travel from a 60mph road straight onto a 
30mph road.  
 
County Cllr. Gooding reported that there was a proposal to have a 40mph buffer 
zone on the Stansted Road, which was included within the work schedule for the 
Local Highways Panel. However, the  
Local Highways Panel is no longer looking at new schemes because they would be 
unlikely to be completed prior to the implementation of Local Government  
Reform. Cllr. Gooding said that therefore he was looking at alternative ways that 
this could be funded.  
 
The SERP (Safer Essex Roads Partnership) wants to identify villages that support 
a 20mph speed limit. Community backing from most residents is essential. 
 
Co-opted member, Mrs Moyra Jackson, was elected as the Chair of the Allotments 
Committee. It had been agreed at the allotment meeting that there was no  
justification to increase the allotment fees for 2026/27.  
 
A Public Consultation on Supporting Local Bus Services is currently available.  
Details and the consultation link can be found on Elsenham Parish Council’s  
website and Facebook page. Participation from as many individuals as possible is 
encouraged. 
 
The Parish Clerk announced her retirement from both the Parish Clerk and  
Responsible Financial Officer roles, submitting her resignation to the Chair.  
Although required to give one month's notice, she will remain until year-end, or a 
replacement is found. The Chair thanked her on behalf of the Council for fourteen 
years of service and for her willingness to stay if needed. 
 
A resident requested EPC's support for double yellow lines at Hailes Wood. After 
consideration, EPC declined, noting that many residents park on the road outside 
their homes and would likely oppose double yellow lines. 
 
Small electrical items may soon be able to be left with the waste bins to be  
collected by Uttlesford District Council. 
 
 
 
The next Parish Council meeting is September 1 in The Memorial Hall at 7.45pm. 

https://elsenham-pc.gov.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/elsenham/


8  September 2025  

 



September 2025   9 

 

Development Developments 
By Graham Mott  812516   motts@grahammott.plus.com 
 
There has been a nasty rash of applications over several years 
regarding May Walk, just over the parish boundary in Stansted. In June 
this year, a proposal was refused by Uttlesford District Council for 
change of use of an existing store and workshop into a three-bedroom dwelling. 
Access from May Walk was a reason for refusal. A month later, a new application 
was lodged, amended to give access direct from Elsenham Road. It is claimed that 
the previous objections have thereby been met, but that must be wrong. There 
were three other grounds for refusal: poor location resulting in excessive use of the 
private car; harmful impact on the countryside; impact on the B1051.  
 
The application could serve as a case study of the methods whereby the area is 
converted, little by little, into an extensive development. First, consent was gained 
for an 'animal shelter'; then it was found that there was a curious shortage of 
animals needing shelter and it was converted and extended into a 'workshop and 
equipment store'; now it is discovered that in fact there is no demand for such a 
store; but, by happy coincidence, the building can readily be converted into a  
three-bedroom house. 
 
Early in June, an application by the same outfit for a self-build bungalow elsewhere 
on the site was refused on similar grounds. A month later, an appeal was lodged, 
and then another application was made, with no discernible difference from the 
original. Presumably the idea is that if one fails, they get a second chance, but the 
double application must surely be an abuse of the system. 
 
Second applications have been made recently in this general area regarding the 
‘Wellness Hub’, which can be seen, an empty husk lurking through the trees, near 
the junction of May Walk with Stansted Road. Proposals for an extension to the 
building and for changing rooms were both refused. Submissions have now been 
made for what seem to be identical applications, without mentioning the previous 
refusals. Presumably they are hoping that UDC are not paying attention. 
 
Elsewhere just over the parish boundary, in Henham this time, an application for 
seven homes to the west of Old Mead Road north of the last existing house was 
approved in May last year, but it was not taken further. An application to build nine 
on the same site has now been made, no doubt on the principle that if this is 
refused, they can fall back on the permission already granted. 
 
Planning officers are a rare breed with a nationwide shortage, and their time is  
ill-spared on tactics such as these. 
 
The application for detailed approval of 40 new homes off Robin Hood Road has 
been delayed again, this time so that the developers can answer objections from 
transport and ecology. It is not known at the time of writing whether the application 
will be before UDC’s Planning Committee on 27 August. If not, it will happen some 
time, whenever the applicants finally get their act together. 
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Elsenham Village History Society 
By Mike Rea, Secretary  813634   evhs12@hotmail.co.uk 
 www.elsenham-history.co.uk 
 
We are always finding new information that adds to the story of 
Elsenham. The latest snippet refers to the railway. As has already 
been written in previous articles, when the railway through 
Elsenham was opened in 1845, Elsenham Station was sited in 
Fullers End at the bottom of Robin Hood Road. There were 
problems however as the station was built on a steep gradient and 
trains heading north to Cambridge often had a problem starting. It wasn’t unknown 
either in the early days for trains to slip backwards due to the relatively poor brakes 
then available. Because of this it was thought that the present Elsenham Station 
was then built in its present position, on the level, a half mile or so north at the 
summit of the climb from Stansted. As an aside it should be noted that the level 
crossing marks the highest point on the line between London and Kings Lynn; to 
the south the Thames Valley, to the north the Cam Valley and The Fens. 
 
New information now suggests that the present station was there when the line 
was built and known as Henham or, as sometimes noted in contemporary minutes, 
Upper Elsenham Station. You may think it is some distance from Henham village 
but the railways have a strong tradition of building stations far from the 
communities they serve! Anyway, on with the tale. Because of the problems 
starting trains from Elsenham, the first station was closed six or seven months after 
the line first opened in July 1845 and Henham Station became Elsenham. The 
original station building became a crossing keeper’s lodge until it was demolished 
in 1976. 
 
Much under discussion at present is the state of the new footpath that will connect 
the station to the Elsenham Park development and the Henham Road on the east 
side of the railway. This is not the first access to the station from that side as in 
1895 Sir Walter Gilbey built Park Road off the High Street. About half way up he 
installed a set of gates and built a road up to the station known as Park Lane 
allowing him a fast, direct route from Elsenham Hall to the station. Once there he 
would step up to the platform and into the waiting room on platform one. The 
waiting room is equipped with a substantial canopy that prior to the electrification of 
the line in 1987 stretched out over the rails thus ensuring that Sir Walter didn’t get 
wet boarding his train when it was raining. Nothing has been said about how he 
managed when he got off the train from London on platform two. 
 
As you read this, hot off the press, we will be just a few days away  from our next 
meeting on Wednesday 10th September at 8pm in the Memorial Hall. Our speaker 
for the evening will be Chris Bush who has kindly agreed to speak to us about 
“Listed Elsenham” the story of some of the older buildings at Elsenham’s heart. 
Visitors are always welcome at our meetings for a very modest two pounds but 
even better, membership still costs just five pounds for a full year’s meetings.  



12  September 2025  

 

INSTALLATIONS 

SDS Installations Ltd  
 

AERIAL AND SATELLITE SERVICES 
FOREIGN SATELLITE SYSTEMS -  CCTV  - EXTRA TV POINTS -  SKY LINK UPS   
PHONE POINTS  -  HOME SIGNAL DISTRIBUTION -  WALL MOUNTED PLASMA/ 

LCD SCREENS -  CABLES SUPPLIED AND HIDDEN 

S.D.S 
                    
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Alan Smith                                                                       01279 279012                           
50 Sunnyside                                                                                                        07771 881042 

Stansted                                                                                              sdsinstallations@hotmail.com 

Essex CM24 8AX                                                                                        sdsinstallations.com 

• Table Tops 
• Shelves 
• Emergency Glazing 
• Replacement Misted Double 

Glazing 
• Greenhouse Glass 

• Cat and Dog Flaps Fitted 
• Splash Backs – Any Colour 
• Glass Cut To Size 
• Emergency Boarding 
• Safety Glass 
• Mirrors 

Elsenham – Great Dunmow – Bishops Stortford - Stansted 

LOCAL COMPANY – GREAT PRICES  –  RELIABLE  
PROMPT SERVICE 

Double Glazed Units – SAME DAY 
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Daisy May’s Farm 
Hall Road, Elsenham, CM22 6DN 

We always need help in so many ways, particularly when there is so much to do. So if you 
have a little time to spare, please get in touch, we would love to hear from you. Please 
contact  07747 787973 or take a look at our website  www.daisymaysfarm.org to find 
out more. Thank you so much. 

Come and have fun on the farm this September and bring your friends! 
 
We have a fabulous safe area to play in, a picnic area, den building, a splashing 
stream, a woodland trail to explore, themed crafts, refreshments, and ice creams 
and lots of animals to see and we now have pony rides too! 
 
We also still have lots of babies of all sorts everywhere……. chicks, ducklings, and 
you can even cuddle the lambs and kid goats - they all love our visitors! 
 
Entry is £6 (under 1’s free) and it really is a fabulous day out for all the family. 
 
We have our fabulous woodland campsite, and you can stay in the woodland area 
and get back in touch with nature or stay in our camper/caravan paddock which has 
lots of space and lovely scenery. All these options obviously include entry to the 
farm where you can meet our lovely animals and all their babies……...what a  
fabulous holiday and all for just £25 a night and on your doorstep!  
 
Please book through our website, thank you:  www.daisymaysfarm.org 
 
The holidays might be coming to an end, but the fun doesn’t have to! There really is 
so much to do and see at the farm and our animals just love seeing you all, so be 
sure to come and see us  

http://www.daisymaysfarm.org/
https://www.daisymaysfarm.org/
http://www.daisymaysfarm.org/
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The Hair Loss Clinic 
North Hall Road, Ugley 

07957 166436 
www.hairlosslaserclinic.co.uk 

The Hair Loss Clinic is a company set up to provide information, advice, support and above all 
solutions for people experiencing hair loss. Not only do we provide realistic and workable solutions 
to those suffering from hair loss but we are also specialists in after and on-going care for hair loss, 
giving you the very best support.  We can help you through your journey from hair loss through to 
aftercare if your hair grows back. We provide a personalised service and will recommend the 
course of treatment or other solutions most appropriate to you. 

We provide information, support and advice about your hair loss and identify the factors you will 
need to consider when choosing which solution is suitable for you. 

We provide guidance on cutting and styling of your wig or integration piece and advice on what to 
do when your hair starts growing back. 

Monthly Trichologist clinics are held with Eva Proudman, MIT IAT. Eva is widely known both in the 
UK and Internationally for her work with hair loss. She has appeared on TV many times and 
supports many major hair companies with her research into hair loss. All consultations are private 
and last for between 45 minutes and 1 hour; during this time all relevant areas of health, diet, 
lifestyle, family history, hair care regime will be discussed along with an in depth examination, 
including the use of a specialist scalp camera to arrive at a diagnosis and treatment plan. 

Whatever the cause of your hair loss or the extent of the hair loss, we are here to help you. 

Block paving specialists. Black and 
red tarmac. Hand and machine laid 

tarmac. Turfing and fencing.  
Residential and commercial.  

All work guaranteed. Free estimates. 

  01992 450356 

  07961 882027 

  tdmaintenance@btinternet.com 

www.tdms-driveways.com 

GLYNN’S  
CHIMNEY SWEEPS 

Est. 1995 

VACUUM AND 
BRUSH 

NACS MEMBERS 
HETAS APPROVED 

01279 424983 
www.glynnschimneysweeps.com 

COMPETITIVELY PRICED 
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Elsenham Women’s Institute 
By Moyra Jackson   647351 
 
It’s been a funny old summer. Three heat waves early on 
then a lot of unsettled weather. I write this as Storm Floris 
is raging through the north and we have the tail end of it. 
Not that it stopped the WI for a minute. Our last meeting had Anne Arbuthnot, one 
of the guides at Copped Hall, come along and tell us about all the various 
incarnations of the Hall situated only twenty miles from here. This Hall has a very 
interesting history, so much so that we hope to visit and see the remains of this 
once very grand building.  
 
The highlight of our month, if not our year so far, was our Garden Party (picture 
below). 
 
For a third year, Penny Lee hosted this extravaganza and despite very changeable 
weather we had a fabulous time. Not only were the ladies dressed up in their finery 
but also their partners who accompanied them did not disappoint, many joining in 
with our ‘Red, White and Blue’ theme. There was a tremendous raffle thanks to 
Gloria and the organising committee thought of everything to make the day really 
special. Penny’s garden looked beautiful and also ‘dressed up’ for the occasion 
with many metres of bunting. The buffet was wonderful and enjoyed by all. A huge 
thank you to Penny and the team who did an amazing job. 
 
Our September meeting, on 18 September at 7:45pm, is being organised by a 
group of members led by Kathy Waite. If you would like to come along as a visitor 
please let us know as we need to have an idea of numbers. Elsenham WI is a 
really good way to make friends, especially if you are new to the area. The ‘Jam 
and Jerusalem’ traditions of our formation in 1921 have allowed us to grow and 
develop into the modern and forward-looking WI that we are today. We are happy 
to dispel any of the stereotypes associated with the WI, but our cakes are delicious! 
Why not come along (or come back).  

Details of our programme, events and activities can be found on Facebook,  
Twitter and Instagram – search for Elsenham WI. Visitors are welcome to our monthly meetings so 
please come along. We meet at 7.45pm on the third Thursday in the month in the Memorial Hall.  

Elsenham WI – There’s a lot going on! 
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Kitchens • Bathrooms 

Electrics • Conversions 

Fully Qualified Experienced Tradesmen 

All other aspects of building 

Get in touch today for a free estimate 

Office: 01279 814296 Mobile: 07714 300920 

Email: camwoodhome@outlook.com 

www.camwoodhome.co.uk 

camwoodhome 
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District Councillors’ Report  
 
 Cllrdonald@uttlesford.gov.uk  07941 880279  
 Cllrlees@uttlesford.gov.uk  07713 074656 

 
Reduce, Reuse, Recycle 
In July, Uttlesford District Councillors visited the bin lorry depot in Little Canfield to 
get an update from the UDC and Essex County Council environmental services 
teams. These teams handle our rubbish and recycling across the area. 
 
Did you know that householders have been expected to keep their doorsteps clear 
of rubbish since 1297, in London if not here.   ‘It wasn’t until 1297 before London’s 
first law relating to waste removal was introduced; the act required householders to 
clear any refuse from the front of their house. However, legislators failed to take 
any real action and without an organised rubbish removal service in place the law 
was for the most part ignored. However, this ignorant attitude would have a  
devastating effect on the people of London in 1348. This was the year the Black 
Death struck, killing half of the population, and the ease with which it spread was a 
direct consequence of the capital’s filthy living conditions.’ Article by Alessandro 
Maccioni, April 2014.  Lack of enforcement is nothing new! 
 
But proper waste rules only came in during the 19th century. Today, UDC has a 
legal duty to collect and manage our waste, and new “Simpler Recycling” rules, 
introduced in 2024, will raise standards even higher.   This is the scale of the  
challenge: 

• Essex produces about 660,000 tonnes of waste each year, costing £130 million 
to collect and recycle. That’s around 440 kg and £84 per person. 

• In Uttlesford, we create 35,000 tonnes a year, costing £3.2 million (£77 per 
household). 

• We recycle about 49% of this, including 9,100 tonnes of paper, glass, and  
metals, plus 6,400 tonnes of food and garden waste. 
 
If all of us put our waste in the correct bins the recycling rate could be over 80%. 
How do we compare? Out of nearly 340 councils in England, Uttlesford ranks 82

nd
, 

which is not bad, but leaves room to improve. Top recyclers like St Albans reach 
64%, while the lowest are in the mid-20s. 
 
We have a big opportunity: a lot of food waste still ends up in black bins, often still 
wrapped in packaging, which means it can’t be recycled. If you remove the  
packaging and use the food caddy instead, it can be turned into biogas (to make 
electricity and heat) and fertiliser. 
 
Uttlesford was the first district to adopt the Essex Waste Strategy, which aims to 
reuse, recycle, or compost 65% of waste by 2035. The use of landfill for  
non-recyclable waste has just ended.  It is now incinerated at Rivenhall, near  
Witham.   

Continued on page 37 

mailto:Cllrlees@uttlesford.gov.uk
http://www.museumoflondon.org.uk/explore-online/pocket-histories/london-plagues-13481665/black-death-13481350/
http://www.museumoflondon.org.uk/explore-online/pocket-histories/london-plagues-13481665/black-death-13481350/
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ELSENHAM ALLOTMENTS 
 
 

The exact year that allotments were made available within the village is unknown. 
Elsenham’s oldest residents do however tell of their parents talking about visiting 
the family allotments.  
 
From this and other information it is apparent they were certainly present in 
Elsenham prior to World War One. There was also an allotment site at Tye Green. 
This existed at the beginning of the 1900s, being disposed of in 1950.  
 
A piece of land in the middle of the village ran adjacent to the railway, access being 
made from the High Street. The usage was great, much of the large area being 
cultivated. This site was sold in 1970. The Glebe land, property of the Church, 
became Glebe End Estate. A further allotment site was created to the rear of Mill 
Close.  
 
The 1970 site was much smaller than its predecessor but, even then, not all plots 
were taken. This area would remain available for only 23 years, then came the next 
move. 
 
In 1993, to make way for the construction of Rush Lane, a new location was found 
in what had been the walled garden adjacent to Elsenham Hall. There are still 
allotments on that site. 
 
A large allotment site was further created in about 2011/12 next to the M11. It is 
adjacent to the “Crest Nicholson” 
development off Stansted Road. A very 
large site, it incorporates in excess of 60 
plots.  
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Uttlesford Citizens Advice 
 

help@uttlesfordca.org.uk   
 www.uttlesfordca.org.uk  
  01799 618840 

Cost of Living Help is Here 

 
With prices rising faster than many incomes, households across Uttlesford are  

feeling the pressure. 

 

Nearly 1 in 4 UK households are cutting back on essentials like food and heating. 
Energy bills remain over £1,600 a year, and food prices are still up to 25% higher 
than two years ago. * 

 

If you're struggling to keep up, Uttlesford Citizens Advice is here to help, offering 
free, confidential advice. We can help with:  

• Managing energy bills and applying for energy grants 

• Benefits and Universal Credit check 

• Debt and budgeting advice 

• Housing, rent, and landlord issues 

• Employment rights 

No judgment. No pressure. Just someone on your side. 

You can find more information online at www.uttlesfordca.org.uk. 

 

If you need extra help or can’t easily get online, just give us a call, send an email, 
or visit us at Dunmow, Stansted, Thaxted Libraries or the Old Schoolhouse in 
Takeley. If an adviser isn’t there in person, you can still speak to someone  

face-to-face using our easy one-touch video link. All advice is free and confidential. 
 

* Data taken from ONS, Ofgem, Joseph Rowntree Foundation (2025)  

mailto:help@uttlesfordca.org.uk
http://www.uttlesfordca.org.uk
http://www.uttlesfordca.org.uk
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MOT TESTING 

ALL MAKES OF VEHICLES SERVICED INCLUDING FOUR WHEEL 
DRIVES 

TRW BRAKE CENTRE 

DIAGNOSTIC AND FAULT FINDING 

WELDING AND CHASSIS REPAIRS 

SELECTION OF USED CARS 
CALOR GAS STOCKIST 

D BONNEY & SONS MANUDEN 
MOTOR VEHICLE ENGINEERS 

WE HELP YOU THE MOTORIST WITH A CHEAPER LABOUR RATE 

GUARANTEED WORKMANSHIP 

FREE COLLECTION AND DELIVERY IN LOCAL AREA 

PLEASE RING: MALC, NEIL OR CRAIG 

 01279 813315 OR  01279 815946 
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Elsenham EAGLES 
Elsenham Action Group for Local Environmental Sustainability 
 elsenham.action@btinternet.com 
www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100092659455786   

 

Bat Walk II  
 

Saturday 20th September 2025 
 
 
 

 
Elsenham Action Group for Local Environmental 
Sustainability (EAGLES) bat walk, meeting 18:30pm outside 
St Mary’s Church, Hall Road, Elsenham CM22 6DP.  
 
This is a 12

th
 century church with a known bat roost, shortly 

before sunset. This is weather dependent and needs to be 
dry and mild for most of the duration. 
 
Bring warm clothing, appropriate footwear and a torch (not 
for shining at the bats which are a protected species).  
Bats will be identified 
with the use of bat 
detectors, which 

convert their ultra sonic calls to an audible 
frequency. This is a fund-raising event, so 
please bring £2 per adult and 50p per child 
(free entry for those who came to the last 
one). 
 
 
Please check our Facebook page for 
updates: 
 
www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100092659455786 

http://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100092659455786


24  September 2025  

 

 
As reported in August’s magazine, we 
have been joined in the benefice by Pete 
Tibbott and his family.  Pete will be 
ordained as Curate in a special service 
at Chelmsford Cathedral at 4.30 pm on 
Sunday 14 September.   
 

I myself was ordained at Gloucester 
Cathedral 16 years ago.   
But this is nothing compared to Angus 
MacLeay (Rector of my old church - St. 
Nicholas, Sevenoaks) who was ordained 
37 years ago this summer.  He recently 
gave three reflections on his many years 
of ordained ministry: 
 

First, he said, being ordained had been 
an incredible privilege. To be set apart 
to handle God’s word week by week is a 
remarkable thing which he has tried not 
to take for granted. Yet at the same time, 
the opportunity to enter into people’s 
homes and lives and listen to a whole 
range of concerns has also been a 
remarkable privilege. To be entrusted 
with walking alongside others in their 
grief, pain or sadness, as well as their 
joys, is very precious. 

Further it is wonderful to be allocated a 
front row seat to see God at work in the 
lives of countless individuals, either 
coming to a personal faith in Christ, 
growing in Him or launching into active 
service for the Lord. And what a privilege 
it continues to be to serve the living God 
and His people! 

Second, his personal experiences in 
ministry had reinforced his 
understanding of the basic pattern of the 
Christian life: Christians follow Christ 
which means that there will be 
experiences of suffering and the cross 
before experiences of resurrection and 
life.  

In April 2012, Angus suffered a serious 
cardiac arrest, and his life appeared to 
hang in the balance. Yet it underlined 
very personally the pattern of Christian 
living: that the cross is followed by 
resurrection and that we should not be 
surprised when in some small way we 
experience suffering now as an indicator 
that we are on the right route to glorious 
resurrection.  

Angus' final thought concerned the 
Lord’s sustaining power, day by day, 
month by month, year by year.  The text 
for his ordination service was 
Jehoshaphat’s prayer in 2 Chronicles 20: 
12 “For we have no power...we don’t 
know what to do, but our eyes are on 
You.” And so he said time and again he 
had felt weak and lacking in wisdom. Yet 
time and again, in ways not always clear 
or obvious, the Lord had sustained and 
provided.   

He concluded: I am sure that over the 
last 37 years there have been plenty of 
substandard sermons and unwise 
decisions, but as I look back my abiding 
memory is the way the Lord has helped 
me through my weakness, proving his 
words in 2 Corinthians 12:9, “My grace is 
sufficient for you, for my power is made 
perfect in weakness.” What a privilege to 
serve Christ! What a privilege to follow 
Christ. What a privilege to be used by 
Christ despite all our weaknesses. 

Privilege, pattern, power: we trust that 
this will be Pete’s experience too.  

With best wishes,   

St Mary’s Church Elsenham 
Office@heuchurch.co.uk 

Thought For The Month by Louis Wilson  
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Church events in our villages August 2025 

Church Services 
 
 

Sunday 7
th

 September 
10:30 All Together Age Service,  
          Elsenham Village Hall 
18:00 Sunday@6, Henham Church 

 

 
Sunday 14

th
 September 

08:45 Prayer Book Holy Communion 
          Elsenham Church 
10:00 Morning Service, Ugley Church 
10:30 Morning Praise, Henham Church 
18:00 Sunday@6, Henham Church 

 

 
Sunday 21

st
 September  

08:45 Prayer Book Morning Prayer,  
          Elsenham Church 
10:00 Holy Communion, Ugley Church           
10:30 Morning Praise,  
          Elsenham Village Hall 
18:00 Sunday@6, Henham Church 
 

 
Sunday 28

th
 September 

08:45 Prayer Book Morning Prayer, 
          Elsenham Church 
10:00 Harvest Service, Ugley Church 
10:30 Morning Praise Communion,  

  Henham Church 
18:00 Sunday@6, Henham Church 
 

 
Other Events: 

 
Ladies’ Pudding Evening 

Thursday 25
th

 September 7.30pm 
New Church Hall, Henham Church 

Delicious desserts, fizz, tea, craft, and 
a chance to reflect on the important 

things of life. 
To book, email  

sandrajturner@hotmail.com 
 
 

SUNDAYS: 

Elsenham & Henham Sunday Club/ 
Explorers (Reception-Y5) 
(Y1-Y6) Leave from Morning Praise 
Service, 10.30am Sundays: 14

th
, 21

st 
& 

28
th
  

 
 

Pathfinders (Y6-Y9) 
Henham Church 6.00pm - leave from 
service to meet in New Church Hall, 
Henham Church. Sundays: 7

th
, 14

th
, 

21
st
 & 28

th
            

  
 

Crammin’ (Y10-Y13)  
Henham Church 6.00pm – leave from 
service to meet in New Church Hall, 
Henham Church. Sundays: 7

th
, 14

th
, 

21
st
 & 28

th
         

 
 
 

     MID-WEEK AND SATURDAY: 
Start the Week with Prayer 
Old Frank’s, Elsenham 9.30am    
Mondays: 1

st
, 8

th
, 15

th
, 22

nd
 & 29

th
  

   

Seekers After School Bible Club 
(Y3-Y4) Old Frank’s 3.15pm    
Mondays: 15

th
, 22

nd
 & 29

th
  

   

Christian Play (Y1-Y2) 
Rowan House, Elsenham 3.15pm 
Tuesdays: 9

th
, 16

th
, 23

rd
 & 30

th
                    

Little Fishes Pre-School Group 
New Church Hall, Henham Church 
10.30am Thursday: 11

th
, 18

th
 & 25

th
           

          

Little Fishes Pre-School Group 
Elsenham Memorial Hall 10.00am 
Fridays: 12

th
, 19

th
 & 26

th
            

 

Church Lunch Club  
Elsenham Memorial Hall 12.30pm 
Fridays: (2

nd
 & 4

th
 Friday of the month): 

12
th
 & 26

th
           

 
For information on all these events, 
please contact office@heuchurch.co.uk 
or go to www.heuchurch.org 
 

Other Regular Events 

mailto:sandrajturner@hotmail.com
mailto:office@heuchurch.co.uk
http://www.heuchurch.org
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DECORATING SERVICES 
   ALL ASPECTS OF DIY  

 

       NO JOB TOO SMALL 

 

For a friendly reliable service 
             Just Ask……. 
 

     GARY KING 

Home : 01279 850001 

 Mobile : 07951 452602  

  g.king962@btinternet.com 

Advertise your business 
in Elsenham News 

Contact us at 
 

elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk 

E. N.C. Electrical Limited  

Industrial Agricultural Domestic 

Electrical Installations 

Fire Alarms/Emergency Lighting 

Fault Finding 

Portable Appliance Testing 

Fixed Wiring Test & Inspection 

Over 25 Years Experience in the  
Electrical Industry 

 
Contact: Ian Arran 

 
Tel. 01279 647042 

Mobile 07776 252994 
 

Email: encelectri-

calltd@btinternet.com 

44 Alsa Gardens Elsenham 

Bishop’s Stortford Herts,CM22 6HB 
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U3A Stansted  
Registered Charity Number 1148073  
 stanstedu3a@gmail.com   
stansted.u3asite.uk 
 By Susan Sedgebeer 
 
From 20 to 28 September this year is designated “u3a Week”, an annual event 
which celebrates the activity, learning and fun taking place across the movement 
every day.  It is a celebration of positive ageing, highlighting our members' lived 
experience. Whether you want to sing, dance, exercise, or learn something new, 
there’s no better place to do it than in the company of friends and likeminded 
people.  Joining the u3a gives you all this and more! 
 
If you would like to know more about being a member of Stansted Mountfitchet 
u3a, come along to our monthly meeting at St Theresa’s Centre, High Lane, at 
1.30 for 2 pm on Thursday, 18 September. You will not only be assured of a very 
warm welcome along with tea and biscuits but will also hear from Steve Lester and 
learn all about “The Titanic from Launch to Loss”.  Steve, an experienced fine art 
valuer and auctioneer, has not only run several provincial salerooms across Essex 
over the past 20 years but is also a member of a renowned Titanic Historical 
Society.  He has been consulted by several TV production companies as the  
“go-to” expert.  He will share his love of the Titanic in an interactive talk. 
 
Stansted u3a Singers have been very pleased to welcome some new members to 
the choir, bringing a new depth and vibrancy to their sound. Singing in a group is 
an invigorating experience and breathing/singing together benefits our health and 
sense of well-being.  So, whether you are already an experienced choir member or 
a novice, come along and join us!  Rehearsals are well under way for our annual 
concert in St John’s Church, at 3pm on Saturday 4 October. Save the date! 
Posters will be displayed around the village in September giving details of where to 
buy tickets. 

Transport Update 
By Ray Franklin 
 
In the Essex Transport News published at the end of July there were no changes 
to the time tabling for the 7 and 7A buses. Although it has been noticed that some 
services have been reduced around other villages. 
 
The second phase of the Transport Survey was launched on Monday 4

th
 August. 

There are proposals within the survey to reduce the 7 or 7A services! Let’s do our 
bit to keep the services running; so, it is important that as many people as possible 
complete the survey. 
The survey is online (see link below). If you would prefer to complete a hard copy, 
a printable version can be found at the bottom of the web page. 
 

https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/iptu/localbus2025/ 

https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/iptu/localbus2025/
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For a free estimate please contact Mat on  07810 250426 or  
email   mat@duxburypainting.co.uk 

ELSENHAM 

Professional Interior and Exterior Painting Specialist 

References available on request 

20 Years’ experience 

Fully Insured 

NVQ Qualified and Health and Safety Certified 

Local, reliable and friendly service guaranteed 

mailto:mat@duxburypainting.co.uk
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Having a Coffee Morning is the perfect 
chance to catch up over a cuppa and a 
slice of something delicious for a great 
cause. 
 
One in two of us will face cancer, and the 
money we raise at our Coffee Mornings will help us make sure no one has to face 
it alone. 
 
Macmillan provides vital services like specialist cancer nurses, therapists, and 
experts on the end of the phone, all funded by donations.  
 
They offer grants to patients struggling with costs related to cancer.  
  
Macmillan provides a variety of support services to help people cope with the 
emotional and practical challenges of living with cancer treatment, like energy 
and travel.  
 
They offer information booklets, support groups, and resources for both patients 
and healthcare professionals.  
 
They invest in training and resources for healthcare professionals to improve 
cancer care.  
 
All this costs a huge amount of money, but we can help raise it at our Coffee 
Mornings. So come on, put that date in your diary and join us on the day, or by 
baking a cake or by donating tombola prizes or by making a financial donation.   
 
It will all help make a difference to the Macmillan Cancer Support Charity, but 
whatever you do, PLEASE DON’T FORGET – thank you. 
 
Please join us on our big day (Friday September 26 from 9.30 to 11.30am) at the 
Elsenham Bowls Club, by the playing field, CM22 6BY. 
 
Please help support us in any way you can. Thank you. 
 
Any queries, please contact Elaine on 07962 586825 or 
elaine.terry2011@btinternet.com  
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YOUNG’S 
WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE 

We specialise in residential properties offering a quality 
and regular service for exterior and interior cleans 

Serving the Elsenham community for the last 10 years 

Call or text Malcolm for a FREE quote 
07817 481901 

 
 

Professional machinery 

4 weekly schedule or one-off clean 

High pressure wash and dried 

Disinfected and deodorised 

www.binwash-uk.com 

01799 529899  
enquiries@binwash-uk.com 
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The new home of Elsenham News. Simply put 
your mobile phone camera over this QR code 
and follow the link. 

“God, the Bible and Everything 
(in 60 Minutes)” 

Coming to Henham Church,  

October 30 

Brace yourself for an hilarious one-man show with BBC comedy writer James Cary 

(Miranda, Bluestone 42). In just 60 minutes, James unpacks the entire Bible—yes, 

the whole thing—with jokes, props, a big screen, and maybe a song.  

 

Can he pack all this into an hour?  

 

Come and find out!  

 

Further details in the October edition of 

Elsenham News. 
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hpc (State Registered) 

Chiropodist 
CH09088 

 

Home Visiting Practice 
 

Mrs. Julie Golden  
Est. 1994 

01279 873492 
 

 A professional service at a 
competitive rate 

THINKING OF SELLING OR 

RENTING YOUR PROPERTY?   

Please call either of us to find out 
how we can help make your move 
a whole new experience!  

Nicola 07909 548028  
Jacqui 07956 513238  

Cultivated Turf Supplies 

ROTAVATING 

NEW LAWNS LAID 

ALL GARDEN WORK 

UNDERTAKEN 

CALL FOR FREE QUOTATION 

 01279 718555 

 07930 188920 
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Newport & District Flower Club 
Sandra Honour  
 sandra@thewesleys.net  
 
 
At the time of writing this article, the club 
members, their friends and family are looking 
forward to a Cream Tea afternoon with a mini 
floral demonstration by the talented Lorraine 
Gagen. This is always a very popular event in 
the club’s calendar and thanks must go to all 
those who help, bake and support us. 
 
September will see us welcome a new 
demonstrator to the club; Violeta Veikniene.  
 
Violeta qualified as a NAFAS demonstrator in 
2024 and will be travelling all the way from 
Norwich to delight us with her stunning displays. 
 
 
Please join us for this exciting evening but note that our venue will be Quendon 

Village Hall, Cambridge Road, 
Quendon, Saffron Walden, Essex, 
CB11 3XQ  
 
7pm for 7.30pm start – visitors 
always welcome £10  
 
The future club venue is to be 
confirmed but will continue to be the 
third  Wednesday of every month. 

Lorraine Gagen 

One of Lorraine’s creations  
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The Hundred Parishes Society 
 www.hundredparishes.org.uk  
 
Since the launch of the Society in 2014, its website has 
continued to evolve and expand as a resource for the local 
area. It is hoped that this article may help people make the 
most of www.hundredparishes.org.uk . You are encouraged to step through the 
menu to get a feel for what is available. If you want to look something up, you 
might try Parishes, What’s On, Articles or Walks.  
 
Parishes holds the key to lots of things. From either the map or the alphabetical 
listing, select an individual parish to find out a little about its history, the nearest 
walks or details for a pub or tearoom. Introductions include ideas for further reading 
and links to useful websites. 
 
What’s On lists future events in chronological order. Many entries have a link to 
further information. 
 
Articles offer local insight into a wide range of topics.  
 
Walks has general guidance and then three options: Station walks, Quiet Lane 
walks and Other walks. Scroll down the list to find one that suits your need in terms 
of location and distance. Then click on the walk number to call it up. The first few 
paragraphs will describe distance, terrain and opportunities for refreshment. When 
you find a walk you like, print it to take with you. [Control, P] is a useful shortcut to 
start printing.  
 
Feedback is a way of telling us of changes or something we have missed –  
perhaps a pub closure, bus route change, additional activity for What’s On, or  
website links or phone numbers that no longer work.  
 
I hope these notes have been useful and may make your visits to the website more 
rewarding. 

Hanbury Manor 

http://www.hundredparishes.org.uk
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CARPETS 2 U 

 

Carpet, laminate, Lvt, vinyl, karndean 
All types of flooring done 

 

The best for less 
 

Latex floor levelling, plyboarding preparation 
Old uplifted and disposed of 

Plenty of choice brought to your home 
 

I try to give the best quality for your budget. 
30 years’ experience  

 
Steve 07939 739845 

Carpets2u@icloud.com 
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The Aubrey Buxton Nature Reserve 
By John Welham, Warden  

  communications@essexwt.org.uk 

 

A big thank you to the volunteers who have dealt with the Himalayan Balsam at 
Aubrey Buxton once again this year. Over four work party sessions they have 
pulled up this invasive species so that it doesn’t spread and take over large areas 
of the reserve. This frequently involves working deep in amongst the nettles, 
thistles and brambles. We rely heavily on the volunteer group to maintain the nine 
Essex Wildlife Trust reserves in the Uttlesford area. If you are interested in getting 
involved contact Tony Morton at tonymorton@gmail.com 
 
As mentioned previously, we will be closing the southern entrance to the reserve 
from the beginning of September. We will reposition and improve some of the 
paths. Every winter the paths deteriorate badly and the mud forces people to walk 
further up the slope damaging our meadow areas. We will be receiving tenders 
from contractors for the laying of paths in some of the wettest areas of the reserve 
which will hopefully improve the experience for visitors to the reserve in winter.  

The facility will eventually burn nearly 600,000 tonnes of waste per year. Once at 
full capacity, the facility is expected to generate 65MW of electricity, enough to 
power 130,000 homes, which is about three times the number of houses in Ut-
tlesford. For more tips and details visit: www.lovessex.org 
 
The Essex Local Nature Partnership is pleased to announce the launch of the LNP 
Community Fund 2025, a new funding opportunity designed to empower local  
communities to act in Essex for nature. We’re seeking projects that deliver  
meaningful environmental and community benefits. Successful applications will aim 
to achieve one or more of the following: Linking habitats to improve ecological  
connectivity, Enhancing biodiversity through habitat creation or restoration,  
Improving access to green spaces for local communities, Connecting people with 
nature, especially underrepresented or disadvantaged groups, Protecting or  
improving existing valuable habitats, Enhancing urban nature (e.g., green roofs, 
pocket parks, vertical gardens). Grants are available for £500–£2,000 (with some 
flexibility where strong proposals are put forward and need evidence.)  
 
APPLY HERE:  
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/waste-environment/essex-lnp-community-fund-
2025-application-form 
 
Councillor Surgery 
We will be holding our usual monthly surgery Monday 8 September at 6pm at  
Orwell House, Station Rd, Elsenham.  We look forward to meeting residents  
without making any prior appointment. As ever, of course, we would be very happy 
to hear from any residents by email or phone should there be anything they think 
we can help with or to answer any questions you may have about our report or the 
District Council.  

Continued from page 17 

mailto:tonymorton@gmail.com
http://www.lovessex.org
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/waste-environment/essex-lnp-community-fund-2025-application-form
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/waste-environment/essex-lnp-community-fund-2025-application-form
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CHIROPODIST & PODIATRIST 

Bishop’s Stortford 

• Orthotics 

• Diabetic Foot Care 

• Saturday Clinics 

• Routine Treatment 
 
 

R. Handford & Colleagues 
H.C. P.C Registered 

 

Bishop’s Stortford - 16 Hockerill Street 

 

01279 652249 
 

www.feet.org.uk 

http://www.feet.org.uk/
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Elsenham Bowls and Social Club 
 www.elsenhambc.org.uk  
By David Thomas 
 
The bowling season comes to its climax with our Club Finals 
weekend on September 6

 
and 7. Our bowlers that entered the 

club competitions have been playing all the knockout rounds 
during the last few weeks leaving the finals to be played during 
the first weekend in September. We are hoping that the weather will be kind to us 
so that we can enjoy some late summer sunshine during those matches. Visitors 
are welcome to come and enjoy the conclusion of the internal competitions. Ladies 
versus Gentleman is the last match of the season played on September 21. This is 
a sad day for all outdoor bowlers as our green is closed after then.  
 
September is the month that our crib players start their campaign in the local 
league and in the Challenge Plate Competition. The Elsenham ‘B’ team have an 
early start in the calendar playing Takeley Social on Tuesday September 9 in the 
Challenge Plate and the Crib League starts on Tuesday September 16. 
 
Don’t forget to book your ticket for our next music night on September 20. It will be 
music from Gary Benjafield, and promises to be a memorable night with hits from 
‘Neil Diamond’ and other artists from the 70s and 80s. Tickets are available now at 
£7.50 for members and £12.50 for non-members. Ticket availability is limited so 
please call Trevor on  07445 437437 to secure your ticket for the event.  
 
Bingo sessions start on September 13, eyes down ready for 8:00 and also on 
October 11 and 25 at the earlier time of 7:00 for 7:30. Bingo is open to members 
and non-members and includes the opportunity to win the Bingo Bonus which is 
currently growing and yet to be won.  
 
The autumn quiz sessions start on September 27. Questions in the quiz cover a 
range of general knowledge so whether you are good at the Kings and Queens of 
England or an area of science, such as the Periodic Tables, there is something 
there for everyone. So come and test your skills against our quizmaster (who of 
course is always right). Tables of up to eight team members are invited to book 
with Trevor on  07445 437437. A light supper is included in the price at just £7 
per person. 
 
Looking forward, the club presentation evening Dinner and Dance is on October 18 
with music from the duo, Me and Him. Members, don’t forget to book your place for 
our annual event to celebrate the 2025 bowling season and its highlights. 
 
Friday evenings social night continues to be an important part of the bowls club 
activities. There is always something to do at the club on a Friday night. If you are 
interested in finding out more about the club then this is the time to come along. 
Please come along any time from 7pm. 
 
For full details about Elsenham Bowls Club including membership and our opening 
times please see our website www.elsenhambc.org.uk  

http://www.elsenhambc.org.uk
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Pike’s Plumbing & Heating 

 
Whether you’re looking for a plumber or heating  

engineer, Pike’s Plumbing & Heating can help. 

If it’s an emergency, simple problem or you’re just thinking 

about a new boiler or bathroom give me a call – I’m available 

when you need me 24/7.   Now’s a good time to think about 

servicing your boiler too and make sure you’re not left out in 

the cold!      No Call-Out Charges & Free Quotations 

Tel:    07889 140035 

Email:  info@pikesph.co.uk 

Web:   www.pikesph.co.uk 

 

Craig Pike 
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From the Parish Registers 

Church Contact Telephone Numbers, 
E-Mail and Web-Site Addresses 

 
Funeral: 
A Cremation at Cam Valley Crematorium, followed by a Memorial Service at  
Henham Church on 30 July 2025, Arthur Vernon Muskett, aged 94 years,  
formerly of Little Henham. 

 
Burial of Ashes: 
On 3 August 2025 in Elsenham Churchyard, Peter Denis Murnane. 

Enquiries about thanksgivings, baptisms, weddings and funerals should be made 
in the first instance to Anna Hicks at the Church Office. 

Vicar 01279 850480 
louis.wilson@heuchurch.co.uk 

Rev. Louis Wilson 

Curate petetibbott@heuchurch.co.uk Pete Tibbott 

Church Office 01279 814285 Anna Hicks 

office@heuchurch.co.uk 

Church website https://heuchurch.org   

UGLEY CHURCH INVITES YOU TO 
 
 

A RECITAL OF SACRED MUSIC 

in St Peter’s Church, Ugley, Saturday 6th September 2025 at 7.30 pm 

given by  

SARAH ROSEWELL (soprano) 

with MAXINE MOTT (organ) 

Programme includes Bach Cantata no. 199 and a Vivaldi motet 

Please phone Bob McKean 01279 812263 to book your ticket and then pay on 

the door: entry £10, in aid of  

St Peter’s Fabric Fund 

REFRESHMENTS 

mailto:petetibbott@heuchurch.co.uk
mailto:office@heuchurch.co.uk
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Elsenham News 
 

We want your ideas! 
 

Now we are online only, we want to appeal to as wide an audience as possible. To 
help us achieve this, we would like your ideas on any improvements or additional 
services we could provide as part of an online service. This could include areas 

such as: 
 

Articles 
Organisations 

Interactive features 
Layout 

Guest articles 
 

Please send your ideas and thoughts to: 
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk 

 
We hope you will just take a few minutes to drop us a line and give us your 

thoughts. 
 

Thank you. 
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The Kellerby Code by Jonny Sweet 
Reviewed by Marion Giles for Elsenham Book Group 

 
 

“He's found a life worth killing for.  Edward is struggling to hold it 
together. Just about getting by in a world he cannot afford, 
scurrying after his friends, doing everything he can to prove his 
value. But not to worry: the attention of his beloved Stanza and the 
respite he finds in her ancestral home, Kellerby House, provide all 
the reward he needs. Until he realises that Stanza is in love with 
his best friend Robert, forcing Edward to re-evaluate what those 
closest to him are actually worth. No price is too high to stop the life he has 
strived for slipping from his grip. Especially when he won't be the one paying. 
Are there limits to what he will do for his friends? Are there limits to what he will 
do to them?”  So says the blurb on the back of the book. 
 
This was the choice of the book group this month.   
 

The Amazon AI summarises:  Customers enjoy the book's writing style 
and find it a great, engaging read that starts well. The plot development 
receives mixed reactions - while some praise its twisting nature, others 
find the storyline too far-fetched. Several customers note that the 
characters are unlikeable.  

 
Of those of us who read the book this month, two loved it, one liked but not loved 
it, two didn’t think much of it and one person totally disliked it.  
 
The book is described as a cross between PG Wodehouse and Patricia 
Highsmith, with a nod to Saltburn. Wodehouse and Highsmith are skilled in both 
character and plot development and both have excellent command of language. 
This book is more about trying to impress than story-telling. Too many adjectives, 
metaphors, similes, descriptions that go nowhere, exaggerations and caricatures. 
This book was recommended by the BBC’s ‘ Between the covers’ programme. 
Apparently, Richard Osman declared it to be ‘Magnificent, a major new talent.’  
Perhaps he didn’t read it?    
 
It concerns Edward, who is in love with Stanza and considers himself her best 
friend. He is a social misfit and is desperate to be liked and included by the 
middle upper class. He is devastated when he realises Stanza is in love with 
Robert, who is a pretentious theatre director who uses Edward to do his errands. 
Edward convinces himself Robert needs him and realising this is not the case, 
fuels his jealousy and, frankly, decreases his hold on his mental health, which 
wasn’t great to start with—imaginary friends, obsessive cleaning, excessive 
exercising. Things descend further (if possible) when Robert reveals he is being 
blackmailed due to a violent incident in his past. The plot then turns into a far-
fetched farce with class shenanigans, stereotype villains, faked robbery, murder, 
incompetent police, body disposal, midnight horse ride (really), a suicidal 
rejected ex of Robert—and an unfortunate but obviously sign-posted purchase of 
a signet ring! Oh no—what could that possibly mean? 
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Wow, how can another year have passed so fast?!  The ELSENHAM FARMERS  
MARKET is now officially TWO years old and going from strength to strength. 
 
Not sure what you need? Come and have a coffee (and perhaps some cake or a  
sausage roll), sit in the cool of the village hall, or outside if the weather is being 
kind, then peruse the goods for sale at your leisure. 
 
You can get bread, mouth-watering cakes, locally produced meat, oils and 
conserves, cut flowers, eggs, honey, savoury pastries, fish, plants for the garden, 
ethical cleaning products, dry food goods, jams and from time to time, something 
chocolately or boozy to finish off. 

 
Our stall holders can vary from month to month, and their products can be 
seasonal, but the quality is always tip top and there is something for everyone; if 
you haven’t been for a while, do pop by. Please note, our cheese seller is having 
the summer off and will be back this month too! 
 
The Market opens from 12.30-2.30pm and this month it is on  
SATURDAY 27 SEPTEMBER. 
 
You will not be disappointed, and not only do you get to treat yourself to these  
fantastic goodies once a month but you are also supporting local businesses and 
coming together with our wonderful community. 
 
The Markets for the rest of the year are on Saturdays October 25 and November 29 
(all things festive and more!).  There is no Market in December.   
 
We kick off 2026 with a Market on Saturday January 31. 
 
Ther is no charge for entry; just enjoy and immerse yourself in all the gorgeous  
produce! 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
Elsenham Farmers Market Team 
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Cookery Corner 
By Sue Johnson   812704  
 

 
Here is a recipe for the best-ever chocolate brownies.  These 
brownies contain no flour and are great for anyone with a gluten 
intolerance.  This quick and simple recipe was given to me by 
William Coleby a long time ago. Cheers Will! 
 
FLOURLESS CHOCOLATE BROWNIES 

200g Plain Chocolate 

250g Butter 

2 Teaspoons Vanilla Extract 

200g Caster Sugar 

3 Eggs 

150g Ground Almonds 

100g Milk Chocolate Chips 

 
Preheat the oven to 170ºC/150º fan/gas mark 3.  Melt the chocolate and butter 
gently over a low heat in a large saucepan. 
 
Take the saucepan off the heat, mix in the vanilla extract and caster sugar, and let it 
cool a little. 
 
Beat the eggs and add them to the saucepan along with the ground almonds.  Turn 
the mixture into a 24cm square baking tin lined with greaseproof paper.  Sprinkle 
the milk chocolate chips over the top of the mixture. 
 
Bake in the oven for 25 minutes, by which time the top will have set but the mixture 
will still be gooey. Once cooled, take out of the baking tin and cut into 16 squares.  
Carefully take the squares off the greaseproof paper and place in a sealed 
container. 
 
 
CHEF’S RECOMMENDATIONS:  I use Cook’s Belgian Dark Chocolate, which 
comes in a 200g bar.  If you can’t find milk chocolate chips for the topping, shave off 
or grate from a Cook’s Milk Chocolate bar, leaving the remaining half for next time! 

Garden Hint  By Sue Johnson 

 

Provide nectar for insects this autumn by adding sedums and asters. 
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Editorial Information    

Articles 
 
The last day for editors to receive articles, 
advertising and letters, which must contain 
the author’s name and address (which may 
be withheld), is the 8th of each month.  
 
Articles should ideally consist of a half page 
of A5 or a full page of A5. Articles over these 
sizes or letters containing more than 500 
words may be edited depending on space.  
 
Copy submitted after the 12th may not be 
accepted but will, if deemed appropriate, 
be held over to the next month. We are 
happy to receive hand written articles which 
ideally should reach us earlier than the 12th 
to allow for scanning etc. 
 

Dates for the Diary must include date, 
event, venue and time. 
 
Please submit all articles, adverts, letters 

and queries to the editorial team at: 
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk   

 

General Notes 
 
Whilst every effort is made to ensure that 
information is correct, the editorial team 
cannot be held responsible for any 
inconvenience caused through errors or 
omissions.  
 

The views expressed within this magazine 
are not necessarily the views of the editorial 
team or Elsenham Community Association 
(ECA). 
 

The editors and the ECA can accept no 
responsibility for the goods or services 
advertised in the magazine. Advertisements 
are included in good faith. The editors 
reserve the right to allow replies 
to letters/articles to be made in the same 
edition when appropriate.  
 
 

The editors’ decision is final. 

Wanted/For Sale items: individuals may 
submit short details of items wanted or for 
sale etc at no charge. These will be 
included in the next available issue of the 
magazine subject to space and acceptance 
by the editors. 

 
Subscriptions 
Elsenham News is available online on the 
ECA Website. Contact  
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk  
 

Advertising 
The costs are as follows: 
 

 Single Annual Cost 
 Insertion (11 issues) 
Half Page £20.00 £190.00 
Quarter Page £10.00 £100.00 
Inside Page £50.00 n/a 
Back Page £75.00 n/a 
 

Village organisations attract reduced 
rates, £5 for ¼ page. Half and full-page 
adverts attract full rates. 
 

To place an advertisement: 
If you have any queries, please email us. 
Please send your advert as Word or 
Publisher via email to: 
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk   
 

Advertising Editor:   TBA 

 
Business Advertising  
Cheques should be made payable to 
“Elsenham Community Association”. 
 

 
 
Editorial Team:   Gary  Williams   
                             Emma Bailey 
    Marion Giles 
    Patricia Davis 
    Anne White 
                             Angie Wenlock 
     
      
 
Previous issues of Elsenham News are 
available on the ECA Website  
 
www.ElsenhamCommunityAssociation.org.uk 

mailto:editors@elsenhamnews.idps.co.uk
mailto:editors@elsenhamnews.idps.co.uk
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Village Contacts 
Airport Roadside Parking   0800 731 2385 
Beavers  1sthenhamandelsenham@gmail.com  
Bowls Club   Therese Clear 07759 158859 
Brownies  elsenhambrownies@gmail.com  
Church Office (Old Frank’s, High St, Elsenham) Anna Hicks 814285 
County Councillor (Stansted)  Ray Gooding 813103 
Cricket Club  David Brown 831011 
Cub Scouts  1sthenhamandelsenham@gmail.com 
ECA  (Chair)  Sue Waite 07956 899326 
ECA  (Secretary)  Chris Richardson 07940 465627  
ECA Website  www.ElsenhamCommunityAssociation.org.uk  
Elsenham Eagles  elsenham.action@btinternet.com 
Elsenham Farmers Market  elsenhamfarmersmarket@gmail.com 
Elsenham Surgery  www.elsenhamsurgery.nhs.uk 814730 
Elsenham C of E Primary School Linda Todd Headteacher 813198 
Elsenham Church PCC Secretary David Hill 812397 
Elsenham Rights of Way website                   www.e-voice.org.uk/erowos/ 
Friends of Elsenham School (FOES)  Louise Judd foespta@hotmail.com  
Henham & District Garden Society Moyra Jackson 647351 
History Society  Mike Rea  evhs12@hotmail.co.uk 813634 
Member of Parliament  Kemi Badenoch 0207 219 5214 
Memorial Hall Bookings  
www.elsenhamcommunityassociation.org.uk/hiring-elsenham-memorial-hall 
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator Frances Lambert 07771 728332 
  franceslambertnhw@btinternet.com 
Parish Clerk -  Louise Johnson  louise.epc@gmail.com 07456 791727 
Elsenham Parish Council Website www.elsenham-pc.gov.uk 
Police                                                101     
Post Office   812175 
Rainbows  elsenhamrainbows@gmail.com 
Scouts  1sthenhamandelsenham@gmail.com 
St Mary’s Fabric Fund  Elizabeth Barker 813543 
Tennis Club  Petra Studholme 814667 
Tots & Toddlers  Dawn Temple 07944 841358 
Uttlesford District Councillors  Petrina Lees 07713 074656 
(for Elsenham & Henham)  Bianca Donald          07941 880279 
Village Hall Bookings  elsenhamvillagehall@gmail.com  
Womens Institute Secretary  Gill Hathaway 813385 
Youth Football Club (Chairman)  Ricky Lambourne info@elsenhamyfc.co.uk 
 

If you would like your village organisation contact to appear regularly in the  
magazine, please contact one of the editors, see opposite for details.  

Upcoming Events  

Sat 6 & Sun 7 December Christmas Tree Festival St Mary’s Church 10.30-5pm 

Sun 7 December Christmas Wreath Workshop Memorial Hall 
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